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MEMO
Date: 

February 26, 2009
To:
   
Commissioners’ Court

From:
   
Tracy Homfeld, EIT; Engineering Dept.
Subject: 
Request to Set Public Hearing Date for Consideration of Re-plat of Lots 3 and 4 of Honey Creek Farms Addition

Brent Entrop, owner of lots 3 and 4 of the existing Honey Creek Farms Addition (See Exhibit B – existing plat), proposes to create 7 lots of the existing lots 3 and 4 with a new road proposed. The lots will be from 1.77 to 5.19 acres. The proposed road will be a 2 course asphalt road and will be approximately 580 feet long connecting to the existing CR 138. (See lot layout map Ex. A)
On November 13, 2007, Commissioners Court held a public hearing for the re-plat of Honey Creek Farms Addition lots 3 and 4. Subsequently, the court voted to deny the replat due to non compliance with subdivision regulations. The developer has now submitted required documentation for re-plat review and we are currently conducting Engineering and On Site Sewage Facility Reviews. 

Before Commissioners Court considers approval of the proposed replat, state statue requires the publication of a legal notice in a newspaper of general circulation, notifying interested parties of a public hearing to hear testimony for or against the proposed re-plat.  Additionally, we will again be notifying owners of lots within the subdivision of the proposed re-plat.

We request Commissioners Court to schedule a public hearing for Monday, March 23, 2009 to hear testimony for or against the proposed re-plat.

xc:  Ruben E. Delgado, PE
       Misty Brown












